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Introduction

Welcome all new subscribers to our monthly newsletter. On occasion we cram two months together to bring you new and exciting articles. 

We are always looking for ideas. To submit an article for publishing please submits it to sorceressgrove@yahoo.ca.

Updates:

The site has been experiencing many technical difficulties but we are in hopes that they will be repaired shortly. Our Internet service has gone out and it will be restored sometime after the Canada Day weekend. 

We will be offering some new items soon, so hang in there. 

Besides the site news, The Sorceress and her husband Modeus are on the move. They will be relocating to Cambridge on August 2, 2002 so please be patient during the last week of July and first week of august. It may take us some time to restore the Internet and they may not be able to respond to emails or publish the newsletter right away.

We hope that all you new comers will read this newsletter often and offer comments and responses to the various articles within. Blessed Be

Sorceress Speak

Merry Meet. To my demise I have noticed a disturbing trend in the Mississauga lately with relation to covens. They all seem to belong to or are in league with the Wiccan Church of Canada.

Has the idea of an independent coven completely gone down hill in Ontario?

A recent article written by one of our very own writers goes in depth to discuss this somewhat volatile issue.

We have been proud to keep our site different and separate from the WCC and I think no matter what changes with the site, this one ideal will not change.

Please try to keep an open mind when reading any of the articles presented in this newsletter, remember that some of them come from independent sources and are not meant to offend but to openly discuss issues that we feel impact the pagan community.

Your comments are welcome. If you wish to write to our Editor please submit an email to the sorceressgrove@yahoo.ca, we will reply in the following months newsletter.

Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter.

The Sorceress Fire Dragon

Ontario Covens- Are They Losing Independence?

 

I find myself in a bit of a conundrum. It seems to my dismay that the numerous “covens” in my area are some how affiliated with the Wiccan Church of Canada.

 

Very few of them do any sort of rituals or magical rites on there own and have now began to run shuttle bus services to the public rituals held monthly by (in this writers opinion) an ileitis bunch of people that pride themselves on closing out the more authentic view of Wicca and cling to rules set up by a governing body of witches to whom we all must obey.

 

Excuse my confusion and sarcasm but this just seems to be against all I hold dear as an eclectic pagan. I always held respect for paganism because of its diversity and individuality, now it seems that most covens are bowing to the sanctity of the “mother church” instead of offering original thoughts or ideas.

 

In this writers opinions the idea that Wicca must be governed or controlled by a “higher power” is ridiculous. To know every pagans place of residence, name and have a registry of these names is to me a complete violation of Wicca being a secret society of people that worship a common ideal.

 

Cont’d on next page

Ontario Covens-Cont’d

It seems that the more public the WCC becomes the more us that choose to remain in the closet (excluding me) is subject to the rest of the world seeing just who and what we are.

 

In my opinion the WCC is becoming as grandious as the religious orders that many of us fled when choosing this path.

 It seems that the Wiccan Church of Canada (referred to in this article as the WCC) is trying to exert some sort of authority that pales in comparison to the “holy mother church”. 

To me this is disturbing; it seems to indicate a drawing concern that the pagan community as a whole is becoming an “organized religion”. They have also gone as far as to have a public ritual on television on a show called UB48: The Lofters. 

An individual on this show was a “convenient”(one who did not come to many rituals and in fact left a group because another member knew his ex-girlfriend) pagan worshiper who got the high priestess herself to perform a public ritual on this program. No offense, I am sure in some regards this is a good idea, it seems to me that we are becoming dangerously public.

People will never accept us and therefore no mater how many of us think it is a great idea to publicly come out and be a flamboyant pagan it often has repercussions far beyond any we could imagine.

It seems that the WCC is now more interested in publicity than paganism. This writer also has been told information from the inner circle of WCC followers that its members are attempting to make all pagans follow one specific set of rules and requirements.

It seems that the council members of the WCC are attempted to act as our clergy and set rules and requirements that each coven would have to follow. Their reasoning is that paganism will never be accepted as long as it is worship in an individual nature.

Is it so important to be “recognized” that we would sacrifice the very nature of independent covens? In my opinion this trend is very frightening.

I can only hope that the WCC will at some point see the light and return to what we pagans know best. There cannot be only one organization that speaks the truth! We must flee from the urge to organize ourselves like the Christians just to have respect from government officials.

I would rather be an outcast all of my life than pander to some great holy mother church no matter what ideology they follow. What do you think? -Write your commentary to the sorceressgrove@yahoo.ca.

Magic Works

In the past many of us believe that magic was a bit, well, mysterious. Was it true that a person could control events simply by using their will to do so?

The answer we have found is yes. We have interviewed Modeus the co-founder of this newsletter and found that he himself has used this power to influence decisions.

“We were looking for a house, and had been bumped off a few offers along the way”, he said, “We were becoming frustrated and confused and there seemed no end in sight”.

“We began to talk with the gods, as one might talk to your best friend, asking them to please help us get a house”.

“We pleaded and pleaded and began to see ourselves in a house, and began to pack”.

Even his wife Fire Dragon got in on it and began to offer her own sacrifice toward this common goal.

“I said that I would rather not have my own business this year and instead have a house”, “this was hard for me considering I really wanted to be independent financially”.

Finally after a number of days of meditation and planning as if they were going to move they finally got a call from their real estate agent.

“The house we offered on came through and we were told it was done”, Modeus said with a big grin on his face.

“It just showed us that faith in the gods does work and that physically applying your magical abilities toward a common goal does have results”, said Fire Dragon.

It just goes to show you that effort and magic go hand in hand.

Do you have a story to share? Tell us how magic worked for you.

Email the sorceressgrove@yahoo.ca and share your tale.

Next Month

Look forward to more articles in our coming issue.

Preparing for the fall

Upcoming Events

More Updates

New Contest coming Next Issue

Preparing for Pagan New Year

Much More.

See you next month!

